Regular Meeting

March 10, 2014

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on March 10, 2014 in the Village Hall with President Ross presiding. Trustees in attendance were David Balch, Tom Balch, Mike Emmons, Susan Larson, Dean Meurer and Kevin O’Dell (late). Motion was made by D Balch, seconded by T Balch to approve the February minutes. Voice votes, 5 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, 1 absent - Kevin O’Dell (late), motion carried. 

Motion was made by T Balch, seconded by D Balch to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills, payroll and the additional bills in the amount of $62,893.91. Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

Greg Query and Adam Heal talked to the board about insurance coverage and the different deductibles were discussed and the $5,000 deductible was agreed upon.
Ross informed the board that Tony Schopp was willing to pay for a three foot lockable gate village parking lot by the Mills & Petrie and that the village would control the lock. Larson made a motion, seconded by D Balch to approve the three foot walk in gate to be paid for by Schopp. Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

Casey’s General Store general supervisor Karim Gillage requested the board amend their liquor license to include the sale of hard liquor. Following discussion Ross called for a motion for the amendment. No motion was made. 
Chad Gelderloos from Northern Illinois Disposal approached the board for a price increase to $9.50 per customer per month and a contract extension. Following discussion T Balch made a motion, seconded by Emmons approve an increase to $9.50 with a three year contract.  Roll call votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

D Balch commended Bob Stover and his crew on doing a good job with the snow removal. 
T Balch reported that there were service issues with 3 residences on the north side of town but that the village was now providing them with non potable water. There is still one resident without water but thinks it is here service line that is frozen. Ross thanked Balch for all the work he has put in. 
Ross said he had spoken with Ryan Vaughn from Splash Zone and it looks like the work on the splash pad will begin April 21, 2014.
Larson reported that Blum grants had been approved for the Griffith Park updates; Ashton Circle and they requested review of the Welcome Signs location and design and resubmit. Larson said the Park board would be meeting Tuesday, March 11, 2014 at 6:00 P.M. Activities are being planned for spring break.

Farringer reported that Don Knight’s Electric will start on installing the generator at the Mills & Petrie tomorrow. 

Van Dam reported the results of the accepted Blum Grant requests as Griffith Park Updates - $10,067.62; Ashton Circle - $12,381.57; Smoker's Receptacles $1,230.58; Backup Power Source - $38,500.00; Final Splash Pad - $8,180.00 for a total of $70,359.77. They request for the Welcome Signs was denied but asked that we review location of signs and design for signs & resubmit.
T Balch reported that the library is updating the library cards. Jackie Fransen has resigned as custodian for Mills & Petrie building and that Rod and Monetta Young have been hired on a temporary basis to replace her.
Larson made a motion, seconded by O’Dell to go into executive session. Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 

Upon returning from Executive Session Ross informed the public that wages had been discussed. Larson made a motion, seconded by Meurer to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes - D Balch, T Balch, Emmons, Larson, Meurer and O’Dell, 0 nays, motion carried. 9:10 P.M.
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
